FACULTY SENATE MEETING

Wednesday, December 8, 2004

Biology 209
3:00 P.M.
In attendance: Ahlawat, Arvanitis, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Conjura, Curtis, Edelbach, Gorman, Gosselin, Hagedorn, Hernandez, Hohmuth, Kamber, Kang, Karsnitz, Knox, Konzal, Leake, Li, Lovett, McMahan, G. Miller, R. Miller, Nicolosi, Norris, Norvell, O’Connell, Palmer, Petroff, Pollock, Rice, Robertson, Rossi-Miller, Ryan, San Pedro, Steinberg, Vandegrift, Venturo, Wolz, and Word.  
Excused: Allyn, Koch, Kravitz, and Preti.  
Absent: Leven
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Special thanks were given to Tom Hagedorn, Ed Conjura, Maureen Gorman, Jie Kang and Ruane Miller for producing the first of what is hoped to be a series of Faculty Senate Newsletters. Thanks were also extended to Ann Marie Nicolosi, Anita Allyn, Amanda Norvell, Jerry Petroff and Orlando Hernandez for volunteering to serve on the Mildred Dahne Award Committee.  We still need one more volunteer, preferably representing Business or Nursing.
MINUTES

It was moved by David Venturo and seconded by Marcia O’Connell to approve the minutes of the November 10, 2004, meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.
ADMINISTRATIVE REASSIGNED TIME

Michael Robertson began the discussion by noting that this topic was added to the agenda at the request of a faculty member who is not a Senate member.  The agenda is set by the Senate Executive Board the Friday before the full Senate meeting.  Members of the Senate should spread the word that any faculty member can get an item on the agenda by contacting the Senate President.

The Design Team for Administrative Reassigned Time recommends that 26.5 FTE be devoted to administrative reassigned time.  The provost recommends a lower figure.  The SEB didn’t feel that there was enough information to endorse either the design team’s or the provost’s FTE recommendations.  Instead, the SEB presented a proposed “Resolution on Administrative Reassigned Time.”  
Following discussion, the resolution was approved.  It will be distributed on Faculty-L and posted on the Senate website.

Michael noted that administrative reassigned time is part of the larger issue of how to attract and retain good chairs.  He suggested that the Senate should take up this issue at next month’s meeting.  

CRITERIA FOR THE CLOSURE OF ACADEMIC PROGRAMS

Ralph Edelbach presented his revisions to this document, which was distributed by CPP.  

Discussion:

1. A question was raised about line 52 (“passed by CUPPS.”)  It was suggested that an “*” be inserted next to items 1, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, and 9 indicating that these were approved on 5/14/97.  It was also suggested that “CUPPS” be spelled out.

2. Debbie Compte noted that CAP looked at this document at today’s meeting, and it is on the agenda for their next meeting due to the discrepancy of dates (1997 versus 2004).

3. It was noted that technically librarians (per line 19) are not faculty or staff.  AFT wants to include them.
A motion was made by Cindy Curtis and seconded by Ruth Palmer that this document as amended should go to CPP and CAP.  Motion passed.

RESPONSE TO “PROPOSAL REGARDING PLANNING COUNCILS”

Michael Robertson presented the draft response.  

Discussion:

1. How many more committee positions would need to be filled.  The current system has a total of 16 committees and councils.  The proposed new system has 18 committees and councils, but since the proposed planning councils have fewer members, it would be a wash.  
2. Michael noted that three of the proposed planning councils are new and do not replace current committees or councils (Finance & Budget, Facilities & Construction, and Enrollment).  This would insure a stronger faculty voice in these areas.  The Senate can recommend members to these councils.

A motion was made by Brenda Leake and seconded by John Pollock to approve this response and send it to CPP.  Motion passed.  
MISSION STATEMENT

A motion was made by Marcia O’Connell and seconded by John Pollock to approve the mission statement as presented.  Motion passed.
REPORT OF WORKING GROUP ON CURRICULUM IMPLEMENTATION & ASSESSMENT

Discussion centered on the sections involving grading and assessment.  Although many felt that the term “grade inflation” needed to be included in the report, there was general agreement that over-reliance on the term was limiting.  It was agreed that Debbie Compte would revise the report by replacing “Grade Inflation” with “Grading Practices” as the title of Section V, and by placing any mention of grade inflation within a broader context of assessment and grade distribution.
A motion was made by Cindy Curtis and seconded by Jean Konzal to accept the report as amended.  Motion passed.  Michael Robertson thanked this committee for an excellent report.

REPORTS FROM STANDING COMMITTEES
Debbie Compte reported for CAP, Annie Nicolosi for CFA, Glenn Steinberg for CSCC, and Tom Hagedorn for CPP.  There was no new business from any committee.  
Meeting adjourned.  The next full Faculty Senate meeting will be Wednesday, January 26, 2005, in BI 209.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar

Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
